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DID YOU KNOW?
‘THE THEATRE ON YOUR DOORSTEP’
THE BEAUFORT PLAYERS DRAMA GROUP

www.beaufortplayers.org.uk

Close by, with tickets a lot cheaper than the 
West End, why travel into town to a theatre 
when you have one based almost on your 
doorstep in the Ascension Hall, Beaufort 
Road, Ealing. 

Founded over 50 years ago, the Beaufort 
Players is a highly successful and respected 
amateur dramatic group, presenting a wide 
variety of plays from farce to historical 
drama, in both the Ascension Hall and 
the Church itself. Over the years we 
have gained many awards, including a 
prestigious National Operatic & Dramatic 
Association Flame Award in 2011, the 
citation for which reads : 

‘Awarded to the Beaufort Players for 
their work in a small village hall in 
Ealing, yet despite limitations of space 
and technical requirements, put on shows, 
the acting quality of which is worthy of 
the professional stage. They adapt sets 
for their small, limited space and are 
constantly pushing the boundaries with 
productions you would not expect, and new 
writing from within the company. They 
are continually supporting new, young 
directors in their group, mentoring them 
and using their constantly innovative 
approach to the performance.’

If you are interested in joining, 
irrespective of experience, please contact 
our Secretary on 01895 639863, or better 
still, pay us a visit one Wednesday 
evening from 8.00pm onwards.

Our next production is ‘The Memory of 
Water’ by Shelagh Stephenson, an adult 
black comedy on 18th, 19th & 20th April.  
Tickets available from 020 8567 0275 /  
07957 180288, or via our website 
address above.

Chairman’s Welcome
I wrote in the autumn about a 
meeting with Ealing Planners 
regarding the Park Royal Hotel 
plans, at which they agreed with 
us that the scale and density of 
the proposed development was 
disproportionate to the size of the site, 
potentially detrimental to the other 
residential properties immediately 
adjacent, and that they also saw 
major problems over coaches and 
utility vehicles gaining access to 
the site.  I expressed the hope that 
future consultations would lead to a 
compromise acceptable on all sides.

That’s not how it turned out.  New 
plans appeared at short notice at the 
end of the year showing the removal 
of one storey and some other small  
alterations, and a variety of solutions 
to the traffic problem.  Indigo 
Planning met with members of your 
committee to give us a first view 
of the plans, but we learned at the 
same time that there was to be no 
wider local consultation and that the 
scheme was to go to the Council 
Planning Committee a few days 
before Christmas.  Well briefed by a 
former member of your Committee, I 
spoke at the meeting expressing the 
opposition of local residents affected 
by the development.  The Councillors 
then voted unanimously in favour of 
accepting the plans.  One of them 
even expressed the opinion that this 
would provide an improved view 
for residents of Haymills Court and 
Mercury House!

We tried our best.  The only positives 
are that in a fog of confusion about 
the precise form of the access 

arrangements there are strong 
conditions attached to the plans 
aimed at preventing further heavy 
traffic in Connell Crescent, and keeping 
coaches off Hanger Green itself.  The 
agents for the development, Indigo 
Planning, are also keeping in close 
touch with your Committee so we 
should be able at least to bring to bear 
local opinion on how the development 
pans out.  What effect that will have 
remains to be seen but we will do our 
best to express your views to those 
who need to hear them.

All is not doom and gloom, however.  
At the last Hanger Hill Ward Forum, 
Cllr Sumner informed us that there 
is money in the budget for traffic 
investigations in Connell Crescent and 
Boileau Road if we want to proceed 
with these.  As local residents will 
testify, both roads are particularly 
affected by speeding and rat running.  
Over the last couple of years we have 
had discussions with Boileau Road 
residents but any kind of solution still 
seems a long way off.  It might be 
possible to introduce further traffic 
calming (though not more humps!) but 
this would almost certainly be at the 
cost of some roadside parking.  Connell 
Crescent has a pressing problem with 
large vehicles and damage to kerbs 
and the traffic island, and with the new 
hotel looming, this road is probably 
the priority.  Your Committee would 
welcome suggestions from those who 
live there about what might be done.

Please do bring any other concerns to 
our AGM on April 25th, and as ever, 
we would be delighted to have new 
members on your Committee.

- Simon Reed
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JAPAN SERVICES LTD
Japan Services have experienced a very 
active start to the Spring in both sales 

and lettings. We have numerous overseas 
and local buyers on our books looking for 
properties to buy for investment or own 

use. We believe that now is an ideal time 
to market your property as there is a  big 
demand for properties to buy and to rent. 

 
We require Houses and Flats
 urgently for sale or letting. 

Please contact Mr P H Lai or 
Mrs Hiroko Sutton of Japan Services Ltd, 

Sales, Lettings & Management, 
2 Queens Drive, London W3 0HA.  

Call: 020 8752 0445 or 
email: lai@japanservices.co.uk 

for a free valuation or consultation.


